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Grand Knight Chris Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com  
Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Chancellor David Dunn 252-3588(C) 
 Dadunn528@yahoo.com 
Warden Cirilo Diaz 423-4359(C) 
  riomio51@sbcglobal.net 

Recorder  David Hallum (562)235-3588(H) (562)235-3588(C) 
    David_hallum@msn.com 

Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 943-3734 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bill Mead (562)865-0450(H) (714)349-8538(C) 
 willyme@aol.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Curtis E. Fuller 615-0733(C) 
 circlehook55@att.net 

Outside Guard Jesse Manansala 828-4901(H) 209-6110(C) 
 isdabes@hotmail.com 

1 Year Trustee William Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz DD, PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

3 Year Trustee Richard Tkach PGK* 829-7289 
    Tkman9291@aol.com       

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Hector Chivira, Jr   (888)920-0296(W) (708)663-0985(C)  

 Hector.chivira@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolando Arenz DD, PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the  

    GK when he is unable to carry out his duties, such as attending meeting.   
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Dennis Zellar – Bill Serb PGK’s Brother-in-Law 

Dennis Victor – Bill Serb PGK’s Neighbor 

Marian Bejarayo – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Cousin  
 

 

Dan Rozak (continued healing from back surgery) 

Mike Mercer (radiation treatment) 

George Kubeck – (recovering from a stroke)       Eugene St. Amant - (recovering from a stroke) 

Frank Faecke – (prostate issues)     Dr. Paredes Modesto Jr 

Ray Richmond (continued healing & for his family) 

Robert Escobar (improved health)     John Oliver     Al Castellano 

 George Limar      Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 
 

 

Steven Dunn(back injury) – David Dunn’s Son 

Vicki (upcoming surgery) – Rick Tkach PGK’s Wife 

Diane Mercer – Mike Mercer’s Daughter     Elsa Martinez (illness) 

John Ramirez, Juana Morales & Eva Morales – Carlos Ramirez’s Family Members 

Liz Simon & Sister Pat – Carlos Ramirez’s Friends     

Michelle Serb     Kelly Ann Ford-Harris (Bone cancer)     Rene Sepulveda (healing) 

Martha Wilcox (cancer treatment) Jim Mangrum, Linda Alder  

- Family & Friends of John Oliver      Theresa Morales – Paulo Morales’s Mother 
 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 

 
 

 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

 
 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 A big thank you to all the brother knights and students who continue to help in 

making our Fish Fry successful, I honestly appreciate all your dedication, and support. 

Please let us continue to work together as a team to help our council meet its fraternal 

obligations. 

 

 Another thanks to Fr. Binh for allowing us to host the First-Class Relic of Blessed 

Michael McGivney at our church. The Veneration and prayer went very well. Also, thanks 

to Bobby Velasquez and all the knights who helped in guarding the Relic. 

  

 This month we will be launching a phone bank call to our brother knights especially 

the elder ones to find out how they are doing and possibly render some assistance to them if 

needed. Rob Johnson and Gus Wahhab will be coordinating this mission. Further details will 

be given later. Please respond when call upon to assist. 

 
 Remember that the day of sharing is on Saturday April 26, 2025, from 9 Am to 2 PM at 

Speech and Language Development Center, 8699 Holder Ave, Buena Park. Again, we need help. 

Please sign-up for a two-hour shift.  

 

God bless you all. 

Chris Nsor 

 

 

 

Grand Knight 
 

 

 

  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Rejoice! 
 

 Christ’s resurrection and ours go together. That’s what the apostle Paul said in I Corinthians 

15. And if Christ didn’t rise from the grave, what’s left? Empty preaching (v.14), false witnesses (v 

15) futile faith (v 17), unforgiven sins, no life after death (v 18), and hopelessness (v 19). 

 

 But Christ did rise from the grave. Paul gave proof of the resurrection by listing many 

credible witnesses who saw Jesus after He had risen. Peter (v 5), 500 people (v 6), all the apostles (v 

7), and Paul himself (v 8).  

 

 Christ is risen from the dead, and has become the firstfruits of those who have fallen asleep. 

I Corinthians 15:20. 

 

 When the Greek philosopher Socrates lay dying, his friends asked, “Shall we live again?” He 

could only say “I hope so.” If we trust in Christ as our Savior, we won’t say, I hope so about our own 

resurrection. Jesus resurrection gives us assurance, His resurrection is the grantee of our own. 

  

When Christ the Lord returns to reign, 

The world will know of that event, 

For everyone shall see His face  

And know the reason He was sent. 
Excerpts from Our Daily Bread 

 

NSS 

 
 

 
          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 



 

 

 

   

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

These are the Council’s upcoming events for the month of April. 

 

Wednesday, April 2nd, 7 PM 
Council planning meeting, in classroom #6, at St. Irenaeus Elementary school. 

 

Friday, April 4th, 3:15 PM 
Fish Fry #5 of 6…Set up time for our initial Fish Fry, for the 2025 Lenten Season, is 3:15PM.  The 

meal is served from 4:30-7:30PM, in the Parish Hall.  Please come out and assist and invite a friend 

and neighbor AND bring your family, to enjoy a tasty meal!  The number of “meals served” has been 

increasing every week! Come out and help make these last two fish fry events, the best that we have 

ever had… 

 

Saturday, April 5th, 7 AM 
HOPE food distribution in the main parking lot of St. Irenaeus Church/School. Please come out and 

show your support for the HOPE program as they provide food to the many, in our community. 

 

Friday, April 11th, 3:15 PM 
Fish fry #6 of 6.  Set up time for our initial Fish Fry, for the 2025 Lenten Season, is 3:15 PM.  The 

meal is served from 4:30-7:30PM, in the Parish Hall.  We will need the assistance of all of our 

Brother Knights that can come out and help bring us, “to the finish line,” with the last of fish fries, 

for this Lenten Season 2025. 

 

Wednesday, April 16th, 6:30PM (Social)/7 PM (Meeting) 
The meeting will be in the ED Building.  There will be a light meal, prior to the meeting. 

 

Saturday, April 19th, 7 AM 
HOPE food distribution in the main parking lot of St. Irenaeus church/school. Please come out and 

show your support for the HOPE program as they provide food to the many, in our community. 

 

Sunday, April 20th, EASTER SUNDAY 
 

Saturday, April 26th 
“A Day of Sharing” at the Buena Park Speech and Language Center.  Our Knights of Columbus 

Council will assist by manning one of the game booths at this event… See Brother Rick for the sign-

up list. It promises to be a very fun and rewarding day for those that serve! 

 

[Continued on page 13] 
 



 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

  

 I hope this letter finds you all healthy. Special thanks to all brother Knights who are working 

on our Fish Fries this year, and to Brother Dante Garcia for donating the Marriott Timber Lodge 

timeshare in South Lake Tahoe for this year’s Raffle. Our revised menu and the food service by 

volunteer students are going over really well. 

 

 Our Good of the Order drawing in March was not selected as the drawing tokens were not 

present, so we will have 2 drawings at our April meeting, with the first being the March drawing 

being for $60. 

 

 Does anybody want a Knight’s jacket or shirts?  Please check out info on back of our 

bulletin for   ALBA Professional Embroidery. It is the place to get them. Call Luci Alba or drop by 

her store in Huntington Beach, right off Gothard St & Edinger Ave. 

 

 We are now accepting Credit Cards or Zelle (Mike Mercer 714-943-3734) for DUES 

payment.   Please call the Financial Secretary to make Dues payment using the credit card or Zelle 

option.  At this point, we still have 65 members whose dues are delinquent. 

 

 I encourage all brothers to take the time to meet our new Insurance Advisor, Brother Hector 

Chivira, to learn about all the benefits and programs available to members of the Knights of 

Columbus. His phone number is (708) 663-0985 cell, and Email is:  hector.chivira@kofc.org  

 

 Do not forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin which is sent via email from “Knights of 

Columbus”. It usually includes pictures from our recent Council events. The March issue included 

pictures from our warm clothing drive, Ladies Night, and Brother Mario Bica’s funeral. 

 

 I hope to see all of you at our next Members’ Meeting on April 16th. Dinner served at 6:30. 

Do not be late! 
 
 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 
 

mailto:hector.chivira@kofc.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 

 

 
  

  

 

2nd PLANNING MEETING – Rm 6 7:00 PM 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30 AM 

4th FISH FRY – Church Hall 4:30-7:30 PM 

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

8th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

11th FISH FRY – Church Hall 4:30-7:30 PM 

13th “PALM SUNDAY” 

16th MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Ed Building 7:00 PM 

18th “GOOD FRIDAY” 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30 AM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

20th “EASTER SUNDAY” 

24th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

26th DAY OF SHARING 9:00 AM 

27th PANCAKE BREAKFAST – Church Hall 7:00-11:00 AM 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

2nd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30 AM 

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

7th PLANNING MEETING – Rm 6 7:00 PM 

11th MOTHER’S DAY – Flower Sales After Masses 

13th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

15th-18th KC STATE CONVENTION – in Visalia 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30 AM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

21st MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Ed Building 7:00 PM 

22nd CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

26th “MEMORIAL DAY” 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My dear Brothers, 

 

 "The Lord has done great things for us, we are filled with gladness and joy!" Psalm 126. 

This is one of my favorite Psalms. The exuberance of the Hebrews returning from Exile speaks to 

my heart. I get a joyous feeling after working alongside my brother Knights. We come together with 

a shared purpose, in service to God, and I always walk away filled with gratitude and joy, even if the 

work has been exhausting. That’s the beauty of being a Knight of Columbus and a member of 

Council 8599: the bonds we create, the lessons we learn from each other, and the opportunity to 

serve together. 

 

 Thank you for everything you’ve done for the Fish Fry. There were nights that felt nothing 

short of extraordinary, when we all came together to serve a great Lenten meal to our Parish and 

Community. You should each be incredibly proud of your contribution. I sincerely hope that, like 

me, you’ve experienced the joy of working side by side with your brothers in service. That 

camaraderie, that feeling of brotherhood, is what makes this all so special. 

 

 As we approach the end of the fraternal year, change and challenge lie ahead. But remember 

the image of the individual fibers and the rope from exemplification—how individual fibers, when 

woven together, create something far stronger. Just as friction holds a rope together, our unity and 

shared purpose give us strength. It’s the same with our brotherhood. Together, we are stronger, and 

together, we can face whatever challenges come our way. 

 

 Have a blessed Passion Week and Eastertide. May the shutters of your heart be blown wide 

open by God’s faithfulness and truth, and may His blessings continue to pour over you and your 

families. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

 

David Dunn 

Chancellor 

dadunn528@yahoo.com 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 This month Lent brings to mind how we all should respect life from birth to natural death. The 
diaper and baby needs collection is going well and many items have been collected. Please continue 
to pray for all life as each and every person is sacred. 
 

Peace in Christ 

 

 

  

 

Curtis Fuller  

Pro-Life Chairman  

                                                     
 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                           

 

                                    

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cirilo Diaz Jr.     David Dunn     Arthur Castro     John (Jack) Muellerleile     Chris Nsor GK 

David Donovan     Rob Johnson     Paul Newman     Carlos Ramirez     Joel Martinez 

David Hallum     Bill Serb PGK     Rick Tkach PGK     Paul Lussman     Mike Mercer 

Gus Wahhab     Curtis Fuller     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Frank Faecke 

Bill Mead     Irv Cuevas     Anthony Galvan     Jeff Giaconi     Justin Brandon     Paulo Morales 

Fr. Binh Nguyen     Willy Aguilar 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

        

                        

 

 

 

AN AMAZING CONVERSION 
By  

 

    

 

[Party 2] 

 

 Father Brian J. Pierce, a Dominican friar provided further reflection in my Give Us This Day 

book thusly: 

 

 “I am Jesus, whom you are persecuting.” Paul was not persecuting Jesus per se, so why did 

Jesus refer to himself as the one being persecuted? This mystical encounter with Christ was the 

impetus behind Paul’s transformation from being a zealous murderer to being a great man of God. It 

was the presence of the living body of Christ-hidden in the collective body of his disciples-that 

transformed Paul’s life....Paul realized that Jesus is not just Jesus. For Paul, we are Jesus too. We are 

the body of Christ. To persecute the disciples of Jesus is to persecute the body of the living 

Christ....(A)fter visiting the men on death row at California’s San Quentin Prison, (Mother Teresa) 

remarked, “What you do to these men, you do to God.” She knew that the men condemned to death 

were as filled with God as anyone else. They too are the body of Christ. 

 

 For St. Paul and the early Christians, what at first was a limited and somewhat exclusive 

experience-namely, that they, the disciples of Jesus, formed the living body of Christ-later grew to 

include both universal and cosmic dimensions. Paul himself (or at least one of his close disciples) 

wrote several years later, “Through Christ, God was pleased to reconcile all things to himself, 

whether on earth or in heaven” (Col 1:20). Again, the Letter to the Ephesians says that in the fullness 

of time God will “gather up all things in (Christ), things in heaven and things on earth” (1:10). All 

things, all persons-in fact the entire universe-pulsates like one great cosmic body with the spiritual 

energy of the risen Christ. Nothing, no one, is excluded from this cosmic embrace. 

 

THE END 
 

 

 



 

March Meeting 

                               $60.00 

No Drawing Held 

 

Will Hold Two Drawing During April 

Meeting. First Drawing For Those That 

Attended March Meeting Then One For 

Those Present At That Meeting. 

  

 

March Meeting = $60.00 

 

  
 

 

 

 

[ Continued from Page 6] 

 

Sunday, April 27th, Divine Mercy Sunday 
This is the second and final scheduled Pancake Breakfast, for our Council this year.  More 

information will be given at the April 16th Member meeting. 

 

 Stay well and serve well, my Brother Knights!  

 

 Paulo Morales 

 

 

Deputy Grand Knight 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Viet Quoc Tran 4/5 Victor Carrillo 4/13 Curtis Fuller 4/14 

John Mooney 4/15 Joseph Chavez 4/22 Rev Juvy Crisostomo 4/26 

  Rev Ian Bustonera 4/30 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 

Richard Tkach 



 

 
 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Paulo Morales – pmmorales7@yahoo.com 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C)   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Carlos Ramirez – ctramirez.cr@gmail.com 827-6216  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Kenneth Harper – kennyboy.191@aol.com (562)261-4049 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach PGK – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   Pro-life Chairman Curtis Fuller – circlehook55@yahoo.com 615-0733 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Walking with Mom’s Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night Bill Serb PGK – serbthr3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Christmas Party Chairman David Dunn – Dadunn528@yahoo.com 252-3588(C) 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Vacant  

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040(C) 

Bulletin Editor William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 

mailto:pmmorales7@yahoo.com
mailto:ctramirez.cr@gmail.com
mailto:CIRCLEHOOK55@YAHOO.COM
mailto:Dadunn528@yahoo.com
mailto:Louis.bloch@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 714.888-6692 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


